

Official Stanton Township Annual Minutes
2015 Stanton Township Annual Meeting
March 10, 2015
31186 40th Avenue Way
Cannon Falls, MN 55009


Clerk Cheryle Peters called the meeting to order at 8:10 PM. (note:  14 signed the attendance roster.)

Pledge of Allegiance was recited

The clerk called for nominations for moderator for the evening’s meeting.

John Krantz nominated Mark Dubbels. 
Dave Garner seconded the motion.
Motion passed.

Goodhue County Deputy, Tom Wolner, addressed the constituents.  Some discussion ensued. 


Minutes of 2014 Annual Meeting
Clerk Cheryle Peters read the minutes from the previous Annual Meeting, 2014.
Mark Dubbels called for a motion to approve the minutes.
Dave Garner made a motion to approve the minutes.
Dave Pederson seconded the motion.  The motion passed. 

Reading of the Board of Audit Report for the year of 2014
Ken Burns made a motion to suspend reading of the details of “Checks and Deposits.”
Dave Garner seconded the motion.  The motion passed.  

Two different financial reports were reviewed. The mandated CTAS report Schedule 1 was read aloud. The reading of Schedule 9 was suspended. The Treasurer’s Report was posted on the bulletin board and was available in copy.  

Mark Dubbels called for a motion to approve the Treasurer’s Report for the year of 2014.  Ken Burns seconded the motion.  Some discussion of the road equipment’s age and expected service ensued.  The motion passed.

Road Report for the Year of 2014
John Miller, Board Chair offered the report.  Mr.Miller began with a report that snow had needed to be pushed away from the intersections at a cost of $2200.  Gravel expenditures were stated as $42,700.  The township had offered dust control for a nominal fee to its citizens. The township spent $5,177 for dust control.  Oxford Mill Road and Sciota Trail were seal coated at a cost of $44,500. Ditch cleaning, including some brush removal was stated as $38,000. Mr. Miller reported that a portion of 55th Avenue Way was vacated; a turnaround area was built up, at a cost of approximately $12,000 and a surveyor’s fee of $500.  The remaining portion of 55th Avenue Way was, then vacated. The township purchased signs at a cost of $1950.  Tree removal was stated as $900.  Some brush removal was provided by “Sentence to Serve” labor at $250 per day, some equipment provided.  Truck repairs were $3800, Grader repairs $13,250 and repairs for the Tractor Mower were stated as $600.  Engineering costs for the new bridge in Stanton Township were stated as $48,500.  Mr. Miller reported that the township is expecting reimbursement for all but $10,000 on those fees. The total for Road and Bridge disbursements was stated as approximately $145,000.  Dave Garner made a suggestion to maintain a 12 foot wide swath of chloride on treated roads for the sake of effect.  Mark Dubbels called for a motion to approve the Road Report, as stated.  Dave Pederson made a motion.  The motion was seconded. The motion was approved.  Compliments were given regarding the improvement in  road conditions in the township.  

Questions: Interaction Between Board and Citizens
Moderator, Mark Dubbels, invited questions of the audience, for the town board members. John Krantz offered some discussion on the subject of training.  He would like to see more training as a Planning Commission member and had a concern that zoning requests often were time sensitive. Mr. Dean Johnson referenced the Goodhue County Township Association as a training resource.  

Dave Pederson offered some discussion regarding the township’s heavy equipment.  The equipment is aging and needs some climate control.  He offered some prices from Lodemier’s regarding a 48X60x16 metal building; including excavation, three doors, infloor heat, plumbing, electrical and septic,
 a total of 135,750 would be approximate.  The cost for a salt shed would be in addition to the $135, 750 figure, $30-$50,000.  Dave Garner made a motion to proceed with the plan to consolidate heavy equipment storage, including a salt shed, with the town hall site currently located at 31186 40th Avenue Way, Cannon Falls, MN 55009.  The cost limit, set at $200,000.  Dave Pederson seconded the motion. The motion passed.   

Some discussion ensued regarding traffic safety signs along Oxford Mill Road.  
Related to traffic along Oxford Mill Road, Chuck Rademacher suggested that Goodhue County look into using the Backage Road.  

Proposed Levy- For the Year 2016:  
Board Treasurer, Jennifer Ritzman, was introduced. She reviewed the action taken at the 2014 Annual Meeting. For 2015, the recommendation was for $45,000 in the General Fund; Dave Pederson made a motion to levy $45,000 for the General Fund. Dave Garner seconded the motion. The motion passed.  The recommendation was for $120,000 in the Road and Bridge Fund; Mr. Dean Johnson made a motion to increase the Road and Bridge Levy by $5,000, dedicated to brush removal from the rights of way and ditches. John Krantz made seconded the motion to levy $125,000 in the Road and Bridge Fund.  The motion passed.  The recommendation was for $10,000 in the Heavy Equipment Replacement Fund.  Dave Pederson made a motion to levy $10,000 for the Heavy Equipment Replacement.  Dave Garner seconded the motion.  The motion passed.  The recommendation was for $32,000 for the Fire Fund.  Dave Pederson made a motion to levy $32,000 for the Fire Fund.  John Krantz seconded the motion.  The motion passed.  The recommendation was $28,000 for the Building Fund.  John Krantz made a motion to levy $28,000 for the Building Fund. Dave Garner seconded the motion.  The motion passed.  Jennifer summarized the total 2016 Stanton Township Levy as $240,000, a net increase of $5,000.  The increase will be shown in the Road and Bridge Fund.  

Dave Pederson made a motion to appoint the Beacon as the official newspaper.  Dave Garner seconded the motion.  The motion passed. 
Dave Garner made a motion to appoint the town hall as the official posting place.  Ken Burns seconded the motion.  The motion passed.
Dave Garner made a motion to approve the next Annual Town Meeting at the town hall, March 13th, 2016, 8:10pm.  Dave Pederson seconded the motion.  The motion passed.
Dave Garner made a motion to amend the date for the next Annual Meeting as March 8th, 2016.Dave Pederson seconded the motion.  The motion passed.

Call for the Election Results:
For Supervisor- 
Write Ins           

Total Votes             75
Ken Burns           42
John Miller            25
Dave Garner             1
Neil Henderson         1
Mark Dubbels            1
Danny Lundell            1
Frank Burns                1
David Englebretson     1


                      
For Treasurer
Write In

Total Votes              75
Jennifer Ritzman      18
Cheryle Peters             1
Ken Iacono                   1
Rob Tate                       1
Ken Ebert                      2
None                             44
John Miller                      3
Roger Otte                       1
Jack Schlicting                 1
Mary Lundell                    1
Ken Burns                         1
Mr. Lutzman                     1


New Business:
Nora Bryson Felton spoke about the proposed Zip Rail proposal.  The electorate had been given a sample resolution to review.  The electorate passed a motion to request the town board’s approval of the resolution. Dave Garner abstained from the vote.


Adjournment:
Dave Pederson made a motion to adjourn.  Dave Garner seconded the motion. The motion passed. Meeting adjourned at 9:27pm.

Mark Dubbels announced that the Board of Canvas would meet immediately to verify election counts.  (Note:  This is considered a paid board meeting.)

Respectfully Submitted________________________
                                      Clerk, Stanton Township
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